December 8, 1944. Mr. Jack Copeland, Sports Editor, The Wichita Beacon, Wichita 1, Kansas. Dear Jack: Thank you for your fine letter. At the first opportunity, I will get in touch with you and we can have our visit. I think you are quite right in what you say about the effects of the gambling rackets, but I am sure that Ned Irish has not heard the last of this yet. More publications will take cognizance because the gambling evil has not abated by any manner of means, and big-time promoters are publicizing more than they are really promoting clean athletics. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:AH